Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 3 January at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mrs L Starman and R Watson.
Also present:
Lisa Collins (Clerk) & Ian Mutter
Members of the Public: None
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr J Wheeler (unwell)
Mr Sullivan introduced Mr Ian Mutter who was successful in his application of Parish Clerk subject to references.  Date of handover to be agreed.
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1 Rights of way – Unreported paths will be extinguished in 2025. Clerk to confirm the following paths are on the definitive map http://maps.norfolk.gov.uk/highways/, 1.Alms Houses to Gentleman’s Walk, 2.Monks loke to Drainage Pump, 3.Woodland footpath through Hazelmere Hole, 4.Fish’s Lane, 5.Cross Stone Road to Hardley River, 6.Hardley Staithe to Langley Staithe, 7.The Grange to St Michaels Church.
5.2 Fundraising Quiz – Date for the next Fundraising Quiz agreed as Friday 21 April 2017 for Playground refurbishment.  Buffett Food will be included in ticket price of £6 per person. maximum 6 people per team.  Bring own drink and or tea/coffee available on the evening. Raffle prizes will be needed.  Clerk to publicise event in Chet News, Contact Magazine. 
5.3 Play Area – Mr Timmins bought displays of possible design for the refurbished playground which can be viewed from the outside of the village hall.  Residents encouraged to view proposals and feedback.  Mr Timmins will put a sign up asking for feedback.  Zip wire, adult fitness and trim trail to be installed if funding agreed. One of the stainless steel slides to be re-used in any refurbishment with the other being sold to support costs. South Norfolk Council have provided third party funding of £1800 which will need to be repaid if Wren bid unsuccessful.  For the Wren application it was agreed that Mr Tony Timmins should be the primary contact for the application.  He should also act on behalf of the Parish Council as the signatory on this matter.  Clerk to forward a copy of Proof or ownership and Public liability Insurance.  Address for the bid to be the current Clerk with secondary contact as Mr Nigel Sullivan.  
(Item 11 County Councillor Report was bought forward)
6 Clerks Report:
· Bend sign on Gentleman’s Walk –  Response from Highways states there is a de-cluttering policy to ensure signs are only used where there are unexpected hazards on the more heavily used roads consequently they would not consider replacing the bend sign or hazard markers.  The Parish Councillors felt this was not acceptable on a dangerous bend where multiple accidents have occurred.  Clerk to ask Highways how the Parish Council can challenge the decision to not replace the Bend sign and markers.
· Hardley Dyke Gate – The damaged gate not closing properly from Hardley Dyke has been reported to Norfolk Trails.
· Website and Notice Boards updated – Contact details have been amended following Mrs Starman’s change of address.
· Parish Computer – An error occurred failing to connect to the internet.  Mr Gary Shillings corrected with no charge.
· Dog Waste bin reimbursement – Reminder invoice sent to Mr Hagger for re-imbursement of dog waste bin.
7.
Correspondence:  
· E-mail received from Loddon District Business Association with an invite to the next meeting Monday 9 January 7pm The Swan.
Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.

8.
Planning
8.1 Application:  South Norfolk 2016/2834 – Mr & Mrs Hayes 16 Langley Street, Langley, NR14 6AD – Proposed single storey front extension and internal works – All Approved, Improvement to balance the appearance of the building.
9.  Finance: 
9.1. To set Budget and Precept for financial year 2017/2018 – South Norfolk District Council have reduced the grant from £488 to £268 a difference of £220.  It was agreed not to pass this on to the Parishioners and not increase the precept. The tax base has a slight increase from 131 to 136. It is important to ensure we do not overspend and to make as much use of grants available.
9.2 Quarterly Bank Reconciliation- Statement prepared d shown, agreed in good order.
9.3 Quarterly Budget v Actual – Information issued to Councillors prior to the meeting.
9.4 - The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent 
	100904
	£20.00

	UK Power Networks
	Playing Field Wayleave
	INCOME
	£18.62

	South Norfolk Council
	Community Third Party contribution to Playing field refurbishment
	INCOME
	£1800.00

	War Memorials Trust
	War Memorial Grant
	INCOME
	£1990.00

	Lisa Collins
	Reimbursement Computer Ink
	BACS
	£22.99


· Account Balances at 2 January 2017
· Current Account: £6119.67 (HL Perfitt Cheque un-cashed to date £3174)
· Savings Account : £3032.83
· Playground Account: £3040.04
 10.  County Councillors Report: Mr Barry Stone reported
· The Wherryman’s Way footpath meeting has been postponed.
· The bus service through Langley and Hardley will be amended on 13 February 2017 with a new timetable and provider (New Operator 01508 Taxi’s)

· Receipt of the New Homes bonus will change from District Council to County Council in 2018, this is likely to be spend on Adult social care by County Council.  Council Tax is likely to increase however this is yet to be confirmed.  All departments within District Council are being asked to save 10%, with County Council also being asked to make savings.  

11.  District Councillors Report: Not available
12.  Police Report: Not available
13. Tree Warden Report: Not available
14.  Parish Councillors Report’s: 
·   Mrs Kirkpatrick reported Photos of the Plaque fallen from Hardley Cross have kindly been taken by Mr Bernard Webb.  Mr Timmins will get a quote for a new plaque, when quote received funding will be sought. Historic photo sent by Carol Carpenter shared and held on file.
·   Mr Timmins reported the 40mph sign has fallen down outside 16 Langley Street, Clerk to report.

·   Mr Timmins reported the gate post as you enter the Playground is beyond repair and needs replacing.  Mr Timmins to get a quote for works.

·   The completion project form has been sent to Adnams for the swings, Clerk to forward photograph to Adnams.
·   Mrs Starman reported the Village Hall heating/water pipes have been damaged by rats affecting the lighting following water damage.  Pipes now repaired and electric being fixed. This has been an unexpected cost from the limited funds.

·   Mrs Kirkpatrick asked if Footpath Warden can be added to February agenda.
15.   Public Participation:  None
16.      Date of next Meeting–Tuesday 7 February 2017 7.30pm Langley with Hardley Village Hall
The Meeting closed at 20:45
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